
 

 

 
 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (9489 0090 0027 6060 6260 95) 
  

 
 
Ryan Goens 
Goshen Municipal Property Owner's Improvement District #2 
PO Box 8295 
Fayetteville, AR  72703 
 
RE: AFIN: 72-00974; Permit No.: 4815-WR-5 
 
Dear Mr. Goens: 
 
An application for the renewal of a no-discharge permit was received on March 13, 2020, with additional 
information received on April 21, 2020. In accordance with Office of Water Quality (OWQ) policy, the 
application has been reviewed and determined to be administratively complete. The application has been 
assigned permit number 4815-WR-5. Please refer to this number in any future correspondence concerning 
this application. 
 
Pursuant to Act 163 of 1993, the public notice must be given for all permit applications submitted to the 
Division of Environmental Quality. On the reverse of this page is a public notice which will be published 
by OWQ in a local newspaper of general circulation for one (1) day. Arkansas Pollution Control and 
Ecology Commission (APC&EC) Regulation 8.205 requires the applicant to bear the expense and provide 
proof of payment for the publication. An invoice for the cost of publishing the public notice and proof of 
publication will be sent to you by the advertising newspaper. The permittee must send proof of 
publication and payment to the OWQ as soon as possible but no later than 30 days from the above date.  
Until the OWQ receives proof of publication of the public notice, no further action will be taken on the 
permit application.   
 
Information on public notice requirements is included with this letter. You will continue to be invoiced 
for your annual fee as required by APC&EC Regulation No. 9.   
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If there are any questions concerning this submittal, please 
contact Katherine McWilliams, P.E. at (501) 682-0651 or by email at mcwilliamsk@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Jamal Solaimanian, Ph.D., P.E. 
Engineer Supervisor, Permits Branch 
Office of Water Quality 
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Notice of Application for Renewal  
No-Discharge Permit 4815-WR-5 

 
 
Under the provisions of Act 163 of the 1993 Arkansas Legislature, this is to give notice that the Division 
of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Office of Water Quality (OWQ) has received an application for 
renewal on March 13, 2020, with additional information received on April 21, 2020, for a no-discharge 
permit, Permit No. 4815-WR-5, for a decentralized wastewater treatment system with drip irrigation 
dispersal. The permit application was submitted from the following applicant:   
 
Goshen Municipal Property Owner's Improvement District #2 
PO Box 8295 
Fayetteville, AR 72703 
 
The facility under consideration is located as follows:  Section 35 Township 17 North Range 29 West, 
near the city of Goshen in Washington County, Arkansas. Interested persons desiring to request a public 
hearing on the application may do so in writing. All requests must be received by OWQ within 10 days of 
the date of this notice and should be submitted to: 
 
Katherine McWilliams, P.E. 
Division of Environmental Quality, Office of Water Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
Telephone: (501) 682-0651 
 
 
 


